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Dear Parent/Carer
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Welcome:
Welcome to the new session, the end of an exciting first week, and the start of a very busy year at Redwell Primary.
We are delighted to welcome back to school, all our pupils after the summer break – I am quite sure you are all delighted too!!
Well done to everyone who was involved in the transition process in ensuring our new P1 children were prepared and ready to start in P1.  They have bounced in, looking enthusiastic, confident and ready to take on the challenges that P1 will bring, albeit a few tears and watery eyes from parents!
We are in the process of planning a whole school year of engaging, creative and exciting learning experiences for all our children.  A calendar of events and activities for this session will be sent out next week, once information has been finalised. 
Staffing Update:
Nursery staff:
We welcome Mrs Donna-Jane Dick as Acting Senior to the nursery.  She is delighted with the warm welcome that she has received, not only from the staff team, but also from parents and carers.  She looking forward to building on the successes in our nursery this session.

We also welcome Mr John Bernard, as a nursery trainee.  John will be working within all areas and with all key groups supporting play and learning.

Congratulations to Mrs Karen Pollock, Learning Assistant, who secured a permanent post last session.  She will be supporting children over the lunch period, as well as working as part of the whole team on the nursery floor.
School staff:

We are delighted to welcome Mrs Jen Boyle, previously Miss Aitken, to our teaching team.  She will be teaching P4 this session.  We also welcome Mrs Sarah Black (P2), and Miss Hannah McLean (P7) to the Redwell team.

Mrs Linda King has also joined us this year, as part of the Early Intervention Team.  She will be working with children and families within early years.
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Wedding news! 
Congratulations to Mr and Mrs McGirr, previously Miss Kerry Stephens.  They had a fabulous wedding day, which was made even more special with children from her class, meeting up at Inglewood House, to send her on her way, on her big day!
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Events:

Meet the Teacher Evening: 
There will be an opportunity for you to come and put a face to the name of your child’s class teacher and have a tour of their classroom and ‘wing’ at ‘Meet the Teacher’ evening on Tuesday 4th September. This is a drop in event which your child can attend along with you. It will run from 5:00pm till 6.30pm. We look forward to seeing you there!

Parents Evening:
This session, there will be Parents Evenings in October and March.  This is part of our new Parental Engagement plan, which also includes a Family Learning Journal, which is sent home three times a year.  This journal will include pieces of your child’s work and provide you with an opportunity to talk to them about their learning, as well as celebrating and sharing achievements from school and home.  The first Learning Journal entry for this year will be sent home, the week beginning 24th September.
Our first Parents evening will be held on Thursday 4th October and Tuesday 9th October from 4pm- 7pm.  More information will follow.
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MacMillan Coffee Morning and Non Uniform Day

As part of our school curriculum we have incorporated opportunities for classes to lead on whole school events, to develop their confidence and leadership skills.  Primary 3 classes will also be extending their understanding of charities through this experience.
The National MacMillan Coffee Morning event will take place on Friday 28th September from 9:30 to 11:00am in the school dining hall. 
Children are also encouraged to come to school on this day dressed in casual clothes for a small donation of 50p.  Any donations of home baking would be greatly appreciated and can be handed in to the school office on Thursday 27th September. We look forward to welcoming parents, carers and members of the local community to this worthwhile event.

Stage Assemblies – Sharing Learning

****PLEASE NOTE CHANGE OF DAY:  THURSDAY 1.30- 2.50pm****
We have included Sharing Learning afternoons, once again, as part of our commitment to parental partnership working.  The format will allow parents to come and share their child’s learning, firstly by watching a ‘performance’ in the main hall, followed by an opportunity to spend time in your child’s class/wing so that your child can share their  learning and achievements with you.  The dates are as follows:

	Date
	Year Group

	Thursday 1st November
	Primary 7

	Thursday 22nd November
	Primary 6

	Thursday 17th January
	Primary 5

	Thursday 7th February
	Primary 2

	Thursday 28th February
	Primary 3

	Thursday 21st March
	Primary 4

	Thursday 2nd May 
	Primary 1


Health and wellbeing:
******* Peanut Allergies *******
Once again, we must stress that we have children in the school who are allergic to Peanuts.   We would appreciate your co-operation in helping to keep Redwell a NUT FREE ZONE and keep our children safe.  Please remember that this also includes food products that contain nuts eg. Nutella, peanut butter, cereal bars etc.
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Breakfast Club:
Redwell has a Breakfast Club every morning from 8.30am at a cost of £1.20 day (paid daily).   Please ask your child if they would like to join us for Toast, Cereal, Milk or Tea.  

Children attending the breakfast club should be dropped off at the main entrance, where Mrs Savage and Mrs 

McFarlane will collect them. Food is served until 8:50am so please ensure your child arrives by 8.45am to enable them time to eat and enjoy their breakfast. 

After Breakfast Club, children in P1 and P2 will be escorted along to the Yellow Wing whilst our older children from P3 upwards join their class lines outside just before the bell rings at 9am.                                   
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School dinner and packed lunches:
The cost of a school lunch is £2 per day. Dinner money must be paid in advance, preferably on a Monday.  Last year we had an increasing number of parents who were in arrears with payment, which the school has to pay on a weekly basis to the Council.  This in turn means that the school is directly owed money.  If easier, cheques can be written for a month in advance, and Mrs Reid in the office can coordinate the payments.
Cheques should be made payable to Clackmannanshire Council.  Thank you very much, in advance, for your support.
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Children in P1, P2 and P3 do not have to pay for their school dinners. Menu selectors have been distributed although this can also be found on the Clackmannanshire Council website.    

PE timetable:

Below is an overview of the days that classes will have PE this session. Children should keep their PE kit in school as every class has an additional PE slot in the week with their class teacher. Children in P6 and P7 should include a roll on deodorant in their PE kit. Please remember that football strips are not permitted.  Our PE teachers are Mr Richardson and Mrs Morton, who is currently on maternity leave.  Mr Devlin and Mrs Smith will cover her absence until her return in December.

	Class
	PE

	1C
	Monday and Friday

	1F
	Tuesday and Thursday

	1M
	Monday and Friday

	2B
	Tuesday and Friday

	2M
	Monday and Wednesday

	3F
	Wednesday and Thursday

	3S
	Monday and Friday

	4B
	Tuesday and Thursday

	4L
	Monday and Friday

	4M
	Tuesday and Friday

	5B
	Monday and Thursday

	5M
	Monday and Thursday

	6H
	Monday and Thursday

	6M
	Wednesday and Thursday

	6R
	Wednesday and Thursday

	7M
	Monday and Tuesday

	7S
	Monday and Friday

	7T
	Monday and Tuesday


Music and Art:
Throughout the year art and music will be taught by our specialist teachers, Mrs Baron (Art) and Mrs Pennie (Music)
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For children’s safety we request that bikes and scooters are walked into the playground towards the bike shelters and children do not ride them in the playground. There are many children and adults in the playground before and after school and it is a danger within the crowds for pupils to be cycling or riding scooters. We appreciate your support in ensuring we keep everyone safe.

Car Parking
The school car park is only for staff and visitors. 
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It is dangerous for parents to use the car park for dropping off and collecting children to and from school and nursery.  It causes congestion, and compromises the safety of your children.  It is not fair to all those parents and carers who are acknowledging and respecting the rules!
Once again, many thanks to parents, who are walking and/or parking and striding to and from school with their children.  We very much appreciate your cooperation in keeping all children at Redwell safe and healthy! 

Attendance
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At Redwell we actively promote and monitor the attendance of all pupils.  It is part of a national priority to ensure that all children achieve their potential through attending school consistently throughout their academic life, from P1 onwards.

An interesting statistic shows that if your child’s attendance is at 90% from P1 – S5, this equates to one month per year, which in turn means the loss of a whole academic year in their school life.  It is therefore very important that you work in partnership with the school to ensure that:

‘Every school day counts, Attend Today, Achieve tomorrow!’
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Communication:
Punctuality and Attendance:

Good timekeeping is essential.   Please ensure your child comes to school for 9am and joins their class line in the playground.  Children who enter through the front door of the school past 9 o’clock will be recoded as late.  It is essential to inform the school of the reason for your child’s absence by phoning and leaving a message on the school’s answer machine prior to 9.15am 
Groupcall Xpressions App:

**** PLEASE DOWNLOAD TODAY!***
Last session, we introduced the Groupcall Xpressions App to parents as a new way of the school communicating with you, with no cost. We are delighted with the number of parents who have downloaded the App and are receiving text messages and emails free of charge, however there are still a significant number of parents/carers who have still to sign up.
If you have not done so already, please ensure we have your correct mobile number and email address on our school database to ensure you can access the App.    Please contact the school office if you require any further information and/or support.
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Twitter

Redwell has a Twitter page for sharing the work of our school and keeping you up to date with events and information. It is also used to remind you of up and coming events, as well as any last minute news we need to share. Please search for and follow us on twitter @redwell_ps 

School Website

Our new school website is on GLOW and is much easier to navigate, we hope you find it a useful source of information. The website will be updated regularly with news about events being posted on the front page. 

To access the new website: either follow the link on our twitter feed OR paste the link below into your browser: 
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https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/cl/redwellprimary/
Class BLOGs
Each class is currently populating their ‘blogs’ which can be accessed via the website class pages. The blogs are contributed to by the children and give an insight into daily life in their class and the sharing of their learning.

Class teachers will also provide information about the planned learning for each term, as well as sharing information about class timetables and events. Class blogs will ‘go live’ on our website next week.
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Class Dojo   
We will continue to use Class Dojo as a way of sharing children’s achievements in school through a mobile app. All classes are now using Class Dojo and if you are having issues receiving alerts or wish a copy of your access code please let us know. As we are using GLOW blogs, we will not be using the ‘Class Story’ area of Class Dojo. Similarly, teachers will not be using the ‘Message Area’ to contact parents and carers so we request that you do not send messages via this route as they will not be received.  
School Information:
Administration of Prescribed Medicines

Redwell Primary School follow Clackmannanshire Council’s Policy for the Administration of Prescribed Medicines and meeting Children’s Health Care Needs.   There are a set of procedures to be adopted where the requests for assistance can be reasonably met.   Prescribed Medicines cannot be accepted by the school unless the relevant forms (obtainable from the office) are completed and signed with the administration of the medication/meeting of health care needs agreed by the Head Teacher.   The Policy also emphasises the requirement for parents to provide up to date information and details of any self-administered medications, e.g. asthma inhalers.   Further details are available from the school and may be accessed via Clacksweb.
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You will soon receive a letter and consent forms via school about upcoming flu vaccinations for all primary aged children with the option of your child having this in the form of a nasal spray. This year they will take place in school on Tuesday 13th November.  Please ensure they are returned to school as soon as possible.
Annual Data Check
The Annual Data Check forms will be sent out next week. It is important that these forms are returned even if there are no changes to be made.   All forms need to be returned by Wednesday 5th September, so that the administrators can update our school records.
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The school photographer will be in school on Friday 21st September for individual and family photographs. More information for arrangements for nursery children will follow.
Parent Council:
Our current Parent Council have a meeting planned for Wednesday 5th September at 7pm.  Thereafter the Parent Council AGM which will be held on Thursday 20th September at 7pm.   

Please come along and see how you can get involved in the life of the school!


Celebrating Achievements:  
Achievement Tree      
Our colourful ‘Tree of Achievement’ is awaiting new leaves and we would encourage all children to share their success stories with us so that we can photograph them and add their leaves to the tree. If you have an achievement to share on behalf of your child please inform the school by email or phone call so we can celebrate! 

Any achievement, whether large or small is suitable. From a sports award to climbing a hill to helping a relative! Please share the good news!  
September/October Dates for your Diary
	SEPTEMBER

	Tuesday 4th 
	Meet the teacher 5- 6.30pm

	Wednesday 5th 
	Parent Council Meeting 7pm

	Friday 7th
	P4/5 Fun 4’s Football Festival

	Tuesday 11th 
	P5-7 Cross Country Leagues

	Wednesday 19th 
	P6 Basketball Tournament

	Thursday 20th  
	Parent Council AGM 7pm

	Friday 21st  
	Photographer – Individuals/families

	Wk beg 24th 
	Family Learning Journals home

	Friday 21st 
	P4/5 Girls Fun Fours Festival

	Friday 28th 
	MacMillan Coffee Morning  and Non- uniform day

	OCTOBER

	Tuesday 2nd 
	P5-7 Cross country leagues

	Thursday 4th 
	Parents Evening 4-7pm

	Friday 5th 
	Harvest Festival Collection/ Assembly (pupils only)

	Tuesday 9th 
	Parents Evening  4-7pm

	Tuesday 9th
	P5-7 Cross country leagues

	Friday 12th 
	School closes: 3pm Nursery 3.30pm


On behalf of all the staff at Redwell Primary, thank you for your continuing support – let’s have another great year! 
Kind regards

K Strang
Headteacher

Redwell Primary School


Stirling Road, Alloa, Clackmannanshire, FK10 2BS. 


Tel: 01259 452212          Email:  � HYPERLINK "mailto:redwell@edu.clacks.gov.uk" �redwell@edu.clacks.gov.uk�








			         









